
November 8, 2019

Dear Neighbor,

This week, I was honored to stand beside veterans and families of deceased veterans
who served during WWI. We gathered in Central Park at the rediscovered Women’s
Overseas Service League Flagstaff and Grove in Central Park at 69th Street dedicated to
the service and role played by women in the Great War. It is not without the service and
dedication of service men and women that we enjoy the freedoms we have today.

New York State is proudly home to more than 800,000 veterans, some of whom may
have difficulty transitioning back to civilian life. This year, I helped pass a state budget
that restores $1.6 million to programs such as the NYS Defenders’ Association, Helmets
to Hardhats, Clear Path for Veterans, Veterans of Foreign Wars and the SAGE Veterans
Project.

Please join us at any of the upcoming events I am pleased to sponsor:

Medicare Matters with AARP
Wednesday, November 13, at 2:00pm
Community Office of Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright
1485 York Avenue (78th/79th Streets)

NYCHA Town Hall Sponsored by the Manhattan Delegation of the New
York State Assembly
Wednesday, November 20, at 6:00pm
Boys and Girls Republic
888 East 6th Street (Between Avenue D and FDR)

Upper East Side Shred-a-Thon
Sunday, November 24, 10am - 2pm

https://www.nbcnewyork.com/on-air/as-seen-on/Rediscovering-a-Memorial-For-Women-Who-Died-in-WWI_New-York-564586612.html


92nd Street Greenmarket on 1st Avenue
(Between 91st and 92nd Streets)

Holiday Party
Tuesday, December 17
Brown Gardens
225 East 93rd Street
(Between Second and Third Avenues)

​If our office may be of service, remember that we are just a call, email or visit away! 

​Sincerely,

Rebecca

 ​  ​  ​

Click to Visit Our Website

Seawright Hosts Central Park Ceremony For
Women In WWI As Featured On...

https://www.facebook.com/RebeccaASeawright/
https://twitter.com/SeawrightForNY
https://www.instagram.com/seawrightforny/?hl=en
https://nyassembly.gov/mem/Rebecca-A-Seawright


Watch Here

For years, a tribute to fallen women from World War I went largely unnoticed by
virtually everyone who walked by. But a historian did some research, and learned
the trees in the area were planted as a tribute to women who died while serving.
NBC...

Read more
www.nbcnewyork.com

A Tribute Ceremony at Newly Rediscovered Women’s
Overseas Service League Flagstaff and Grove in Central

Park Honors Women Serving America in WWI and
Beyond

Assembly Member Seawright, Co-chair of the East Side World War I Centennial
Commemoration, American Red Cross, and the NYC Department of Veterans’ Services
hosted a Tribute Ceremony to the Women Who Have Served America on Wednesday,
November 6 at the newly rediscovered Women’s Overseas Service League Flagstaff
and Grove, Central Park at 69th Street Walk.

In 1925 a Central Park memorial grove of 24 trees and flagstaff were conceptualized as
a tribute to American women who died overseas during World War One. Today the living
memorial of thriving trees spans the walk along Fifth Avenue from 69th to 71st Streets.
In 1932 hundreds of leading New Yorkers gathered on a “smooth green plot set aside by
the Parks Department for a ceremony in bugle sounds, song, and words." Today this
grove--almost lost to history--is the only memorial in Manhattan to women veterans.

To remember and honor these brave women and others who have served America as
veterans and in support roles up and until today, we bring attention to this Flagstaff and
Grove in Central Park.

Participating organizations included:

Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright and Howard Teich, Co-chairs ESWWICC; 
Susan Rounds, Regional COO, American Red Cross;

https://www.nbcnewyork.com/on-air/as-seen-on/Rediscovering-a-Memorial-For-Women-Who-Died-in-WWI_New-York-564586612.html


Cassandra Alvarez, Associate Commissioner, NYC Department of Veterans Services;
Manhattan Borough President Gale Brewer;
French Deputy Consul General Eric Bayer;

State Senator Liz Krueger;
Historian Kevin C. Fitzpatrick;

The Eleanor Roosevelt Val-Kill Chair Manuela Roosevelt;
Civically Re-Engaged Women CEO Sharon Nelson;

Knickerbocker Chapter, National Society Daughters of the American Revolution
BG(R) Thomas Principe, President, Veterans of the Seventh Regiment;

Marian Pardo, President, Columbus Citizens Foundation

Ala in  Dupuis (r igh t), President o f the    
Federation o f French War Veterans



East Side WWI Centennial Commemoration (ESWWICC) Committee:
Co-Chairs: Assembly Member Rebecca Seawright and Howard Teich: Borough President
Gale Brewer: Carnegie Council for Ethics in Intl Affairs; Federation of French War
Veterans: Lycee Francais de New York; Mt. Vernon Hotel Museum & Garden; NY-
Presbyterian/Weill Cornell Medical College; Park Avenue Armory, The Knickerbocker
Grays, Rockefeller University: Sergeant York Patriotic Foundation; Society of Illustrators;
Squadron A Association; Veterans of the Seventh Regiment; Webster Library – NYPL;
Weill-Cornell Medicine; Logos Bookstore; The Mansion Diner; Beanocchio’s; Joel
Iskowitz; John Phillips; David Williams

Join Us for the Next ESWWICC Lecture



GENDA Goes Into Effect

Upholding the Rights of Transgender and
Gender-Nonconforming Individuals



Transgender and gender-nonconforming individuals waited far too long for their rights to
be recognized. Discrimination and bigotry stood in the way of opportunities that should
never have been denied. That ended earlier this year with the passage of the Gender
Expression Non-Discrimination Act (GENDA) (Ch. 8 of 2019).

GENDA protects the rights of transgender and gender-nonconforming New Yorkers and
makes gender identity or expression one of the state’s protected classes. No one should
ever be denied basic needs like housing and health care or employment opportunities
because of another’s narrow-mindedness. Today, the provisions of GENDA that make it
a hate crime to harm a person based on their gender identity or expression go into
effect, providing more protection from discrimination.
As the Supreme Court struggles to decide whether a federal civil rights law protects gay
and transgender employees and the federal administration continues to perpetuate
intolerance, New York is taking a stand against hate. The Assembly Majority fought for
this legislation for more than a decade, and with new Senate leadership this year, we
were finally able to make it law and show that here in the Empire State everyone
deserves to be treated with fairness and respect.

To that end, we also passed a law this year that bars the ‘gay and trans panic’ defense,
which had allowed a victim’s sexual orientation or gender identity to be used as an
affirmative defense to reduce a murder charge (Ch. 45 of 2019). This abhorrent defense
blames the victim’s identity for their tragic death instead of calling the murder what it is –
a hate crime.

Our fight against bigotry is far from over, but we won’t stand idly by while people are
discriminated against for being themselves. GENDA is a victory for all transgender and
gender-nonconforming New Yorkers.

New Law Ensures Non-Resident Gun Owners
Face Background Checks

Closing the Gun License Loophole



We passed a full slate of commonsense gun safety legislation in 2019. One of these new
laws – which went into effect on Nov. 2 – requires out-of-state citizens who also have
homes in New York to waive the confidentiality of their home state mental health records
when applying for a firearm license in New York (Ch. 242 of 2019). This law makes clear
that if you want to own a gun in New York, you must follow the same rules and
regulations as New Yorkers.

In the Assembly we continue the fight to protect families from the horrors of gun
violence. Earlier this year, we passed laws that create an extreme risk protection order,
ban undetectable firearms and bump stocks, require safe storage of guns and ensure
thorough background checks (Ch. 19, 134, 130, 135 and 129 of 2019).

“While this is a big step forward, I know that our work is far from finished. I’ll continue
fighting to advance additional legislation that helps keep guns out of the wrong hands
and protects our families from senseless violence,” said Assembly Member Rebecca
Seawright. 

Update on 90th Street Ferry Landing

Following much delayed construction, the long-awaited path at East 87th Street to the
Upper East Side ferry landing will be open to the public on Saturday, November 9 th. This
path, along with the path at East 96th Street, will be fully ADA-accessible.

On Monday, November 11 th, the temporary path (with stairs) at East 90th Street will
close and EDC will work on restoring it to its original condition in the coming weeks.

Seawright Snapshots

Seawright Celebrates The
Memoir of Edie Windsor at SAGE

Constituent Helene Goldfarb, Co-author of
Windsor's memoir Joshua Lyon, Judith
Kasen- Windsor, and Rebecca Seawright
celebrate "A Wild and Precious Life,"   
the life story of Edie Windsor at Sage, an
organization providing services to LGBT
elders.

Seawright Supports LGBT Elders

Governor Cuomo recently signed two of



Seawright's bills to support the rights of
the LGBT community including Assembly
Bill 8033 regarding the equitable treatment
of parents and legal guardians in family
court and Assembly Bill 316 updating the
Equal Employment Opportunities section
of the laws governing the Roosevelt Island
Operating Corporation to include sexual
orientation.

Patr icia Martone, Rebecca
Seawright, and Barbara Rosen

supporting the LGBT Center Gala

Upcoming Events












